
NCCAA offers new legal subscription service member benefit  
The North Carolina Community Action Association (NCCAA) has launched a new benefit to its 
lineup of member services.  

Former Salisbury-Rowan Community Action Agency Executive Director Rocky Cabagnot, 
currently of Hill and Chandler, P.A, has developed a Community Services Block Grant (CSBG) 
Organizational Standards Compliance package to help CAAs meet three of the 58 standards that 
private, nonprofit CSBG entities must meet to ensure organizational capacity in financial and 
administrative areas as required by the issuance of IM 138 by the U.S Department of Health and 
Human Services, Administrative for Children and Families. Announced in January 2015, the 
standards require public CAAs to meet 50 measures across three thematic areas comprising nine 
categories.  

CAAs will receive access to Rocky, an experienced nonprofit attorney who understands the 
community action and Head Start missions. The subscription package includes an agency bylaws 
review, board training tailored to North Carolina legal fiduciary duties, evaluation of personnel 
policies, and memos for amendments applicable to federal, state, or local regulations. 
Community action agencies will receive a 50% professional discount on the CSBG 
organizational standards services.  

“NCCAA continuously seeks to provide value to our members,” said Sharon C. Goodson, 
NCCAA executive director. “This unique package provides our members with quality legal 
services, at a huge discount, by a subject-matter expert well versed in our work.”  

For additional information on the CSBG Organizational Standards Compliance package, click 
HERE.  

https://ae395bf7-2096-407c-b5a9-8473d5705543.usrfiles.com/ugd/ae395b_dc347d876f0c4de7ad73481f4e877bea.pdf

